The September 6, 2022 regular meeting of the Cogan House Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Howard Fry with Supervisor Lori Douglass and Supervisor Daniel Roupp attending. There were approximately 7 residents attending. Pledge of allegiance was given with Public Comment following. Chairman Fry announced that Cogan House Township is currently on line with Trout Run Fire Company as first due on the East side of the Township. Chairman Fry also advised that Chuck Obrien had offered to take over the position of EMA Coordinator since he is with Trout Run Fire Company and has all the training and the knowledge that goes with it. Chairman Fry talked it over with Janice L. and asked if she would be ok with this and maybe just do some work and getting the names together that needs special requirement if there is an emergency. She advised that would be suitable for her. Also, Chairman Fry advised he would be meeting again with Nick Smith to confirm some other issues with the fire company next week. Jerry D. advised she was very impressed with Trout Run Fire Company how they handled the parking for the festival and it went quite well for the weekend. She also stated that the fire company approached her about putting in a hydrant at her pond at her other property. She will probably will allow it. The Secretary announced that the salt bid stayed the same as last year at \$69.45 a ton.

Correspondence was from Tri-Co Connect advising of the progress for the Fiber Optic lines going in. English Center will soon become active along with Galeton and Morris. Currently building out Liberty. Lycoming Cty. Zoning sent in their agenda. Lycoming County Assoc. of Township Officials will be having their Annual Convention & Banquet on October 19, 2022, Chairman Fry will be attending, Supervisor Roupp and Douglass advised they would respond at a later date.

EMA/Hazardous Mitigation there were no report.

ROAD MASTER REPORT: Supervisor Roupp advised that the crew has been going along and picking up dead limbs that have fallen onto the roads from the storm. Also cutting brush back on the Buckhorn Road. Penn Dot has advised of the new route number for Cogan House Road will be T853. Supervisor Roupp will be going around to the residents that have road frontage and have trees & brush on the property to get permission to cut trees for safety issues and day lighting the road for the coming winter months. The township will be trying to get the bid out so the work can be done or almost done by snow flies.

There was no old business.

New Business was only one pavilion rental for Morgan's on 10/1/2022. The Board approved. There were no Letters of Intent.

Meeting Adjourned Chairman Fry made a motion to adjourn at 7:25 PM, Supervisor Douglass
seconded, voted 3-0 MC.